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12 November 1951-Monday 
 

12 November 1951-Left Macks 1240 AM 
(Speedometer 4017).  0200 hours 2 miles 
south of Pamona light rain almost out of 
gas, no union station-using Parvanno’s credit 
card-got a dollars worth in Ontario.  Ran 
out of gas 4 miles short of Beaumont, pushed 
on in by Mack in Cad, stopped by cops 
because of noise.  Bought full tank and 10 
gallons in Cad in Indio at 0515 hours.  Sun 
up at 6:30 at desert center.  0800 ate at 
Blyth.  Jim weighs 212, Ralph 200, Mack 206.  
1130 changed time at Wickenberg. Refueled.  



Rain a few miles south of Wickenberg 1400.  
Ate at Mesa.  Just south of Chandler 
unhitched Cad ran for about 40 miles.  
Pulled a compression, valve clearance, and 
plug check.  #1 on right side has only 50 
pounds of pressure.  Drove on unhitched to 
Tucson.  Arrived Tucson 1830, gassed up.  
Took compression check with and without oil.  
#1 on right bank N.G. On to El Paso at 1840. 

 

13 November 1951-Arrived at El Paso 0230.  
Spent the night at motel.  Up early to see a 
Mexican sign painter.  His partner says 
“Maybe he won’t be in today.”  Had breakfast 
at Oasis.  Pork chop, egg, spuds, lettuce 
and tomato salad, 55 Cents, coffee 5 cents, 
very good.  Worked on car all day in El 
Paso.  Did valve job, fixed throttle 
linkage, took out rear lowering blocks.  
Adjusted chevy head lights.  Had dinner at 
Oasis.  New York cut for $2.00.  Filled all 
tanks and cans.  77 gallons in Cad.  In the 
afternoon got tourist permits.  Crossed 
border at midnight but could not get into 
Mexico.  Turned around to bed in motel. 



 



 



 
14 November 1951-up at 0630 out at 0700.  
Breakfast at Oasis.  Crossed border at 0800, 
cleared customs 0900.  Took a list of all 
tire numbers.  Mileage 4920.  Cleared 
customs 20 miles south of Juarez at 0945.  
Unhitched cad at 1000.  Pulled into 
Chihuahua at 1700.  Car caught fire.  Had 
steak dinner at big hotel, $18.00 Mex or 
$2.00 American.  Left town 1800.  Mack got 
lost.  Mack hit a dog so we stopped and 
wired the lights.  Arrived Parral 2100, 
gassed up.  Drove all night. 



 
15 November 1951-Mack and Jim in Cad arrived 
Mexico City about 1430.  Ralph and Ford in 
pickup arrived about 1700.  Had wheels 
aligned at Cad agency and moved to Service 
Najeras to store it for the night.  Had a 
steak for two with Ralph, Ford, and Mack 
present too at Angelos for $20.00 Mex or 
$2.40. 



 

 



 

 



16 November 1951-Up the next morning, 
breakfast at Hotel De Soto and worked on the 
Cad all day.  Ford, Ralph, and Jim to 
Angelos for dinner while Mack worked on Cad.  
Fought with mosquitos all night while Ford 
threw up. 

 
17  November 1951-Up the next morning and Senor 

Najera led us out of town.  Arrived Puebla 
at 1100, filled tank and on the road again.  
Arrived Oaxaca 1700, had dinner and to bed. 



 

 



 

 



 
18  November 1951-Mack and Ford left for Tuxla.  

Had breakfast.  Went out to see ruins. 



  

 



 
Went shopping in market place.  Bought a toy 
$1.00 or 12 cents; tablecloth and napkins 
$15.00 or $1.80; aprons $1.50 each or 24 
cents.  While at the ruins we bought 3 idols 
and two serpent heads for one peso each 
except for on for 40 cents and one for two 
pesos.  Back to Oaxaca Courts.  Nap, shower, 
dinner, a ride through town and to bed. 
 

 
19  November 1951-Breakfast 0830 then to ruins 

of Mitla.   



Looked for a back road to the first curve, 
to watch the race.  Bought a clay bell 3 
cents; two leather jackets $17.90; two boots 
$7.80; both kids dresses $2.50; adult dress 
$3.00; apron 50 cents; five table cloths and 
napkins $7.05; large table cloth $2.40.  
Harry Dutton for more jackets.  Mack arrived 
OK in 48th place.  Fan belt came off twice, 
blew one tire, gear shift lever fill off.  
Changed his tires and left Oaxaca at 1810. 

 
20  November 1951-Arrived Mexico City 0215.  Up 

early bought PK’s for belly pan.  Bought 
shoes, purse and wallets.  Priced guns.  Had 
a filet for lunch for nine pesos or $1.00.  
Back to the hotel, Mack left a message he 
was at Najera’s.  Pulled heads, two pistons 
broken, ground valves.  Put it together and 



left Mexico City at 0300 for Leon or 
Durango. 

 
21  November 1951-Arrived Aguacaliente 1100.  

Ate lunch, watched cars go by.  No Mack.  
Returned to 100 miles north of Mexico City 
(177 kilometer post) found Mack, and started 
towing north.  26 miles south of 
Aguacaliente (at Encarnacion), Ralph driving 
truck and Jim in Cad.  Left road and pick-up 
turned over tossing Ford out.  Mack came 
back from Aguacaliente with a ’29 Buick tow 
truck at day break. 

 
 

 
22  November 1951-Got cars out of ditch and 

towed by rope into Aguacaliente.  Had hitch 



fixed, ate lunch and drove to Indio Courts 
15 miles south of Zacatecas. 

 



 



 



 

 



 
23  November 1951-Up the next morning, had 

breakfast at Indio Courts.  On the road at 
0840.  Drove all day had dinner at Durango.  
Arrived 1500.  Drove all night. 

 
24  November 1951-Arrived at Chihuahua at 0800.  

Washed up had breakfast and hit the road for 
Juarez at 1000.  Stopped at 1850 kilometer 
post and watched cars go by.  Back on the 
road at 1330.  Arrived at finish 1800.  Got 
through customs about 1900. Dinner at Oasis, 
shower and to bed. 

 
25  November 1951-Got up, took jack back to 

Tommy Deal.  Mack and Ford shopped in 
Juarez.  Ralph and Jim had laundry done and 
serviced pick-up.  Lunch at Oasis, then a 
nap at Mesa Courts.  Dinner at Oasis.  
Shopping in Juarez. 

 
26  November 1951-Breakfast at Oasis, on the 

road at 0845.  Ate a hamburger at Bowie 
Arizona at 1400.  Pulled into Tucson 1615.  
Gassed up and left for Phoenix.  Arrived 
Phoenix at 2000.  Had dinner at to a motel 
in Glendale.  To bed at 2100. 

 
27  November 1951-Up at 0530.  Drove to 

Wickenberg for breakfast, back on the road 
at 0740.  Indio at 1130, changed wheel studs 
and two tires.  Had a hamburger lunch and on 
the road at 1230 (coast time).  Arrived 



Manhatten Beach at 1615.  Mileage 9692.  
Total trip mileage 5675.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Bill Sterling Chrysler Saratoga 





Louis Chiron Delahaye



 

Carlos Panini Alfa Romeo 

 

 



 

 

Ascari Ferrari 



 

Marshall Teague Hudson Hornet 





 

Manuel Rocha Oldsmobile 



 

Troy Ruttman Mercury 



 



Douglas Ehlinger Packard



 

Bob Korf Nash Ambassador 



Jerry and Bobby Unser Jaguar 



 

Felice Bonetto/Gian Paolo Volpini  Lancia Aurelia 

https://www.racingsportscars.com/driver/photo/Gian%20Paolo-Volpini-I.html


 



 

 



 

 

 


